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Kevin P. Menard

President

May 13, 2008

Raymond E. Gallison Jr., Chairman
House Committee on Municipal Government:

State of Rhode Island
Providence, RI  
Dear Honorable Chairman and Members of the House Committee on Municipal Government:

Due to business travel, I am not able to attend this hearing.  As the President of the Pascoag Upper Dam Association, I offer the following written statement for your consideration:
The Association appears before the Committee this evening in support of amendments to Title 45, Chapter 62, Dam Management Districts that would:
1) Allow the Towns of Burrillville and Glocester to exempt from taxation certain property owned by a dam management district, and 
2) Provide for the collection of dam management district fees.  
Specifically, along with the towns of Burrillville and Glocester, we are in agreement and fully support the proposed amendments that are included in the House Bill H8226.  
In regards to item 1 above, we believe the mutual benefits to the Towns resulting from the proactive maintenance of the dam warrants consideration on this issue.  Without this measure, the impact of the property taxes on the proposed Dam Management District would likely double the estimated annual budget of the District.  Our goal is to perform the inspections and maintenance required by regulation and keep the annual cost to the residents a low as possible.
And for item 2 above, Title 45, Chapter 62, Dam Management District legislation empowers the District to incur debt and enter into contracts.  However, the authority to collect fees is limited to a 3 year lien which if the real estate is never alienated, the lien may never be collected.  A stronger provision for collecting fees and charges allowed by the legislation and ordinance will ensure the District can stay solvent and that everyone in the district is treated equally.  Without this amendment, it is highly likely that the District would have difficulty entering into any financial contracts for services and/or loans.

We commend the Legislature and the RI DEM for the research and work that led to the passing of Title 45, Chapter 62, Dam Management Districts.  The legislation is as timely as it is important.

Finally, we would like to recognize the Town Councils and key administrative personnel of both Burrillville and Glocester for their support and assistance in advancing the formation of the Dam Management District.  The effort and cooperation between the two Towns is unique and demonstrates their desire to work on behalf of their constituency.   On behalf of the Pascoag Upper Dam Association, we offer our sincere thanks to both Towns.
On behalf of the Pascoag Upper Dam Association, I respectfully urge the committee act favorably upon this request.

Thank you, 

[image: image2.png]



The Pascoag Upper Dam Association











581 Camp Dixie Road

Pascoag, RI 02859


